of draft that we want to submit to the people of the State of Maryland except for this kind of consideration. I don't think it is possible for us to complete a draft in a three-day meeting in October. I think we simply must have a longer period of time. I would submit to you the ideas suggested by Governor Lane that we have a week-long meeting, except for two things: Number one, I think that the difficulty of getting a group such as this with their many varied interests on this relatively short notice to be able to schedule a solid week would be enormous.

Secondly, I don't know how you all are, but I know myself that I have a feeling that our performance if it were chartered goes down with each lapsing day, and I think three days of this kind of intensive work is about the most that we can put in and meaningfully accomplish something. I would therefore suggest that we have two meetings in October, a three-day meeting over the weekend of our next regular meeting, that date everybody already has on the calendar, Monday, October 17. The second suggestion that we make is that we have a two-day session the following weekend. I have been surprised that the votes